
From: Jeanne Weigum
To: *CI-StPaul_Contact-Council
Subject: Adverse Action Letter - Winnipeg Grocery
Date: Friday, September 29, 2023 10:06:49 AM
Attachments: ANSR Adverse Action Letter Winnipeg Grocery 864 Rice Street Sept 2023.docx

Dear Council President Amy Brendmoen and Members of the City Council: 

We are writing to support imposing the presumptive matrix penalty of a 10-day suspension of
the Tobacco Shop License for Winnipeg Grocery located at 864 Rice Street. Please see the
attached letter and supporting documents. 

Sincerely, Jeanne Weigum, ANSR President"  

-- 
Plant a tree you will never Climb

Jeanne Weigum

mailto:jw@ansrmn.org
mailto:Contact-Council@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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September 28, 2023

 

Council President Amy Brendmoen and Members of the City Council:

 

We are writing to support imposing the presumptive matrix penalty of a 10-day suspension of the Tobacco Shop License for Winnipeg Grocery located at 864 Rice Street.

 

The Saint Paul ordinance related to the sale of flavored tobacco is clear and this ordinance is obeyed by the vast majority of Saint Paul tobacco vendors.  To ignore the misdeeds of this license holder is a slap in the face of the hundreds of vendors who uphold the law.

 

This vendor’s violations are not simple mistakes.  He stocked numerous flavored tobacco products and sold them in a furtive manner, which strongly suggests he knew he was violating the city ordinance. Further, many of these  products did not have Minnesota tax stamps or had tax stamps of unknown origin that had been partially scratched off. All of these actions violate Saint Paul’s ordinances which were created to protect community health.  

 

Ignorance of the law cannot be claimed in this case.  Saint Paul DSI has met personally with the store owner to educate him about the city’s requirements. Further, ANSR has sent all licensed vendors print materials that inform vendors what products are legal and which are not.  These materials are graphic with easy to understand pictures so people with limited English language can easily understand the law’s requirements.  ANSR offers and promotes free online vendor training so managers and clerks can comply and avoid license violations.  The goal is compliance, not catching people doing wrong.

 

During many public hearings before this body, tobacco vendors express their support for enforcement and express their displeasure with ‘bad actors.’  Based on this vendor’s violation, he is one of those bad actors. 

  

The health of the community deserves to be protected from flagrant violators.  We strongly support imposing a penalty of a 10-day suspension of the Tobacco Shop License for this retailer. 





Sincerely,
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Jeanne Weigum

President, Association for Nonsmokers – Minnesota



Association for Nonsmokers-Minnesota |  www.ansrmn.org  |  651.646.3005
2395 University Ave. W. Suite 310, St. Paul, MN 55114
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September 28, 2023 
  
Council President Amy Brendmoen and Members of the City Council: 
  
We are writing to support imposing the presumptive matrix penalty of a 10-day suspension of the Tobacco 
Shop License for Winnipeg Grocery located at 864 Rice Street. 
  
The Saint Paul ordinance related to the sale of flavored tobacco is clear and this ordinance is obeyed by the 
vast majority of Saint Paul tobacco vendors.  To ignore the misdeeds of this license holder is a slap in the face 
of the hundreds of vendors who uphold the law. 
  
This vendor’s violations are not simple mistakes.  He stocked numerous flavored tobacco products and sold 
them in a furtive manner, which strongly suggests he knew he was violating the city ordinance. Further, many 
of these  products did not have Minnesota tax stamps or had tax stamps of unknown origin that had been 
partially scratched off. All of these actions violate Saint Paul’s ordinances which were created to protect 
community health.   
  
Ignorance of the law cannot be claimed in this case.  Saint Paul DSI has met personally with the store owner to 
educate him about the city’s requirements. Further, ANSR has sent all licensed vendors print materials that 
inform vendors what products are legal and which are not.  These materials are graphic with easy to 
understand pictures so people with limited English language can easily understand the law’s requirements.  
ANSR offers and promotes free online vendor training so managers and clerks can comply and avoid license 
violations.  The goal is compliance, not catching people doing wrong. 
  
During many public hearings before this body, tobacco vendors express their support for enforcement and 
express their displeasure with ‘bad actors.’  Based on this vendor’s violation, he is one of those bad actors.  
   
The health of the community deserves to be protected from flagrant violators.  We strongly support imposing 
a penalty of a 10-day suspension of the Tobacco Shop License for this retailer.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeanne Weigum 
President, Association for Nonsmokers – Minnesota 
 

Association for Nonsmokers-Minnesota |  www.ansrmn.org  |  651.646.3005 
2395 University Ave. W. Suite 310, St. Paul, MN 55114 
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